BUDGET & FINANCE COMMITTEE

REPORT TO ACS COUNCIL

AUGUST 23, 2017
SLIDE 1 – COVER SLIDE

SLIDE 2 - 2017 PROBABLE 1 PROJECTION

Madam President and members of Council, the Society Committee on Budget and Finance met on Saturday.  The Society’s 2017 Probable 1 Projection calls for a Net from Operations of $25.3 million.  This is $2.1 million favorable to the Approved Budget and $1.6 million higher than 2016.  Total revenues are projected to be $553.0 million, which is $2.4 million unfavorable to Budget, but 5.0% higher than prior year.  Total expenses are projected at $527.6 million, which is $4.5 million favorable to Budget, and 4.9% higher than 2016.  

SLIDE 3 – 2017 PROBABLE 1 PROJECTION: Sources and Uses
The Society’s sources of net contribution, shown here at the top of the slide, are projected to total $87.5 million and include Information Services (i.e., CAS and Publications) and Investments. These sources fund net expenses associated with Society Programs (in blue), Web Strategy & Operations (in green), and All Other activities (in grey). One of the key takeaways from this chart is the importance of CAS and Publications to the Society’s financial health.
SLIDE 4 – FINANCIAL GUIDELINES

As shown on this dashboard, the Society is expected to end the year in compliance with four of the five Board-established financial guidelines.    

The final guideline, the Fund Balance Ratio, is a measure of the adequacy of Unrestricted Net Assets (or reserves).  The Board has set the guideline at 50% of the annual operating budget, which means unrestricted net assets should be sufficient to cover half of the operating expenses for the following year. While the ACS has been out of compliance with this guideline since the financial crisis in 2008, given the Society’s favorable operating results and robust capital market performance, it’s possible ACS could return to full compliance by year end, hence the dot has been changed from red to yellow.  Full compliance will be heavily dependent on what happens in the capital markets and interest rate changes during the remainder of the year.  
SLIDE 5 – PROGRAM FUNDING REQUESTS
The Committee considered program funding requests for 2018. As shown on this slide, the Board subsequently approved funding for the ACS Online Course on Laboratory Safety and the New Faculty Workshop Series for inclusion in the 2018 Proposed Budget and the 2019-2020 Forecast.  The ACS Online Course on Laboratory Safety is intended to provide students with a baseline competency in laboratory safety, to develop an understanding of the principles of chemical safety, and enable them to apply these concepts when working in a laboratory.  The New Faculty Workshop Series, proposed by the Society Committee on Education (SOCED), relates to the creation of an ACS funded workshop series for new faculty in the chemical sciences.  Note that the slide summarizes net expenses before indirect assessments.  

Madam President and Members of Council, this concludes my report.


Dr. Joseph A. Heppert, Chair
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